Tips & Tricks for CASAs Working with Youth Placed Out of County
Building Relationships Remotely
1. Schedule Regular Check-ins: Set up consistent phone or video calls. Predictability helps build trust, even from a distance.
2. Make the Most of Visits: When in-person visits are possible, plan activities that the youth enjoys. Use this time to strengthen your connection.
3. Leverage Technology: Use texting, phone calls, or video chats to stay connected. Find out which platform the youth prefers.
4. Show Genuine Interest: Learn about their interests, hobbies, and challenges. Ask open-ended questions to encourage them to share. Research their new city so you can talk to the youth about the things they are surrounded by. This may help make the youth feel more comfortable and connected to you if you put in the effort to learn more about their day-to-day life. 
Gathering Information
1. Communicate with Caregivers and Providers: Stay in touch with the foster parents, group home staff, or other caregivers. Regularly ask about the youth’s well-being and progress.
2. Collaborate with Out of County Contacts: Build relationships with out of county service providers, teachers, and the assigned social worker or probation officer. They can provide valuable insights and updates on the youth.
3. Be a Connector: Help to bridge any communication gaps between in and out of county professionals. Connect them as necessary to one another if you discover there is a communication or information gap.
4. Request Records and Updates: Ensure you have access to school records, medical reports, and other relevant documents. Review these regularly to stay informed.
5. Document Consistently: Keep thorough notes of your communications, observations, and visits. Documentation is critical when working remotely.
Advocacy Strategies
1. Focus on Stability: Advocate for consistent care and minimal disruptions, even across county lines. Stability in living arrangements and education is key.
2. Address Distance Challenges: Highlight the impact of distance on the youth’s access to services, education, and family connections in group meetings, phone calls with social workers, and in your court report. Advocate for resources or solutions to mitigate these issues.
3. Ensure Access to Services: Confirm that the youth has access to necessary healthcare, mental health services, and educational support in their current location.
4. Promote Regular Family Contact: If appropriate to do so, push for regular visits or communication between the youth and their family, despite the distance.

Final Thoughts
Advocating for youth placed out of county presents unique challenges, but with consistent communication, resourcefulness, and a proactive approach, you can ensure they receive the support they need. Your efforts can make a significant difference in their well-being and future. While out of county cases are not the cases most CASAs initially envision being matched to, we must remember this is a critical time for the youth, receiving caregiver, and family remaining in San Diego County. CASAs are invaluable by being consistent, engaging in effective advocacy and providing the youth with consistency during a disruptive time in their life.
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